
Greetings Members of the Legislative Leadership,  
 
As a life-long Oregonian rasing her four children here, and coming from a family of multi-generational 
Oregonians, I stand in opposition to HB3063 and urge you to do the same. This is not a pro/anti issue. The 
issue with HB3063 is that it infringes on our human rights, including violating the 1st Amendment of the 
Constitution. No one should want to hand over to the government their right to freedom of religion, free 
education, medical freedom, bodily autonomy, and informed consent. 
 
Let's not be like our neighboring state to the South who's pertussis cases have almost doubled since 2016, 
when they passed a bill similar to Oregon's HB3063. 
 
https://www.cdph.ca.gov/Programs/CID/DCDC/pages/immunization/pertussis.aspx (located under Surveillance 
Reports, Current Report (PDF))  
 
Instead, let's follow the lead of our neighboring state to the North, stop this bill now, and request that "Congress 
allow design defect claims against vaccine manufacturers by individuals who have experienced adverse side 
effects caused by vaccines." 
 
https://app.leg.wa.gov/billsummary?BillNumber=8012&Year=2019&initiative= 
 
Let's make the pharmaceutical companies that manufacture vaccines LIABLE before we make their products 
mandatory for our children. Thank you for your time.  
 
Respectfully, 
 
Lesli Lucier 
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